July 31, 1945

Ensign Edgar L. K. Johnson
VF - 15, FPleet Post Office
San Francisco, California

Dear Ensign Johnson:

' Thank you, 8ir, for returning Ensign W. R. Johnson's
letter. This is a monthly letter that I send to all Kansas
athletes in the service and I ocall it the Jayhawk Rebound; a
rebound from the backboard, and a rebound from the Japanazi.

Sincerely,

Director, Physical Bducation
Varsity Basketball Coach




